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Basic Change :  
 
Sponsors: Representative Shepherd and Senator Rapert 
 
HB1483 makes technical corrections to as well as repeals obsolete laws contained in Title 27 of the 
Arkansas Code. Notably, references to the “Commissioner to Office of Motor Vehicles” is replaced with 
the appropriate title of “Director of the Arkansas Department of Finance and Administration”. 

  
Revenue Impact :  
 
None. 
 
Taxpayer Impact :  
 
None. 
 
Resources Required :  
 
None. 
 
Time Required :  
 
Adequate time is provided for implementation. 
 
Procedural Changes :  
 
None. 
 
Other Comments :  
 
None. 
 
Legal Analysis :  
 
HB1483 makes technical, not substantive changes to Arkansas law. Relevant definitions are combined 
under the same code sections and repealed from throughout the code. Technical corrections are made 
updating the outdated title of "Commissioner of Motor Vehicles" to the "Director of Finance and 
Administration;" however, Arkansas Code §§ 27-14-405 and 27-14-407 are not corrected to make this 
change. It may be recommended that the bill be amended to also make this change so that all obsolete 
references in the Arkansas Code to “Commissioner of Motor Vehicle” are removed.  

 
 
 


